REPORT FROM STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL 3RD May 2020
Due to Coronovirus Restrictions, the Parish Council is unable to hold face to face meetings at present. The Annual Parish Meeting and Annual General Meeting planned for 13th May 2020 have been postponed until May 2021.
This report replaces minutes to update Parishioners. E-mail is being used successfully to communicate between Parish Councillors and notices will be displayed in the noticeboards and on the Village Website as usual. Planning Applications, if received, will be dealt with in the most appropriate way possible and applicants and neighbours will be notified in the normal way in order to allow comments.
	
	Planning Application for General Development Order Class PA – light industrial use to dwelling houses.
Change of Use of premises to a dwelling at The Yard, Stokes Lane, Stourton Caundle, Sturminster Newton, Dorset DT10 2JH
Reference 2/2020/0370 LITRPA
Parish Councillors became aware of this application after a notice was posted on the gate of the property dated 4th April 2020. After making enquiries, the Parish Council was informed that this type of application did not require consultation with the Parish Council although comments could still be submitted (by the 28th April deadline.) The history of the site is widely known in the village and as many people as possible were notified by e-mail, resulting in a large majority of strong objections because carcasses of cattle infected with anthrax were buried there in the post war period. The subsequent risks of this dangerous disease are not known. The Parish Council has submitted a strong objection on the grounds of the possibility of anthrax spores being released should any development take place.  It does not appear to the Parish Council that a change of use could take place without some works being undertaken that would cause disturbance to the soil and subsoil, and there is a further risk that a residential occupier would wish to create a garden space on what is a substantial plot.  It would be difficult, if not impossible, to restrict such a future occupier from digging over and disturbing the ground, with the risk of possible fatal consequences for them, villagers and stock in adjoining fields.


	
	THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 2ND MARCH 2020
have been approved via e-mail by Parish Councillors following circulation
MATTERS ARISING:
The Strawberry Fayre has had to be cancelled because of the Coronavirus.
The play area is also closed until further notice for the same reason but fortunately the grass cutting contractor has been able to continue. We are again grateful to Paul Lane for ongoing repairs in the play area. One of the gateposts has rotted and will be replaced shortly.
Potholes and other highway problems are reported to Dorset Council as they arise.
PLANNING RESULT:  Planning Permission Granted by Dorset Council
PROPOSAL: ERECT A GARDEN ROOM
LOCATION: THE BOUNDARY, HIGH STREET, STOURTON CAUNDLE, DT10 2JN
REFERENCE; 2/2020/0082/HOUSE



	
	
AUDIT:
The internal audit approval has been postponed until November due to coronavirus




